Conservation Commission

September 12, 2013

MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, John Earley, Karen Bourdea, Katy Wells; Alternate, Brian Mokler and Dot Banks 
Open
At 7:04, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes   Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of August 8, 2013 2nd by Brian Mokler, all were in favor.

Susan Shannon- Land Use Change Tax


Susan explained the land use tax process; residents put their land in current use and when the land is removed from current use there are a change of use.  The land owner is responsible for notifying the town of the change of use and the town then has a year to bill them for this.  The BOS receive a notification from the assessing clerk for approval and then it is sent to the tax collector for collection of these penalties.  Susan presented the commission with a spreadsheet of money in and out of the LUCT account.  

Commission members discussed a possible update to the warrant article that was last approved to clear up confusion as to what amounts we will get.  It was suggested that in our presentation to the towns people that explaining when land comes out of current use, we should would towards preserving other land (taking it out of use).  Clearing up the language on how the funds are disbursed when collected should be researched with other conservation commissions.  Susan suggested lots of public education for the warrant article presentation if we choose to revise the disbursement process.  Katy was asked to contact Carol in Concord to see if there is any suggested language for a warrant article and bring to next meeting.  Karen will talk to Rob Jutton regarding values of land and calculations of penalties.  


Old Business

Lots for sale


Chair Crosby reported that he contacted Jon Martin to inform him that we were not interested at this time in a new forest maintenance plan.  They also discussed that maybe there is one or two lots we could look at to harvest in the near future based on the Keith plan.  Jon was recommending the Eastman Hill lot but Chair Crosby and others agreed to get input from Mr. Willett first and have him walk the Dr. True Road lot for reference.  Chair will contact Jon to return the Keith plan for our files as it is our original. 

Earth Day

Katy discussed a roadside clean up on October 19th.  Anyone who would like bags can contact Katy and or please call if you do clean up roads so the commission can keep a running tally of our efforts for keeping Sanbornton a beautiful place.  Katy will advertise as much as possible.
Field and Forest Trails update


John Earley reported that Dot Banks blazed the purple trail and the Elliott trail is complete.  The signs are all back up from where they were missing.  John is waiting for Steele Hill to finish the connection of the trail system; they are in need of some grooming.  John stated that there just needs to be a map placed at the kiosk for reference.
Hopkinson Hill Land

Chair Crosby no update at this time.
Mail and Correspondence

Reviewed and filed
Other
Dot reported that she was following up regarding the placement of an Ash borer trap on the tree that fell at the entrance to our trails.  She states that she was told that if it was not a hazard than we could girdle it and cut it down next year.  Chair Crosby doesn’t recommend that tree and it is to damaged for a trap.  Dot reported that when looking into planting flowers in the island it would require notifications etc. and lots of foot work.  Dot will contact Guy Giunta for possibilities.  
Adjourn

At 8:30 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by John Earley all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted,         
Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

